Uganda's Statement on the Review of Namibia

24th session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group 18th January, 2016

Mr. President,

Uganda welcomes Namibia and commends the government for its active commitment to improving and protection of human rights as demonstrated by the following positive actions so far taken:

- 1. Adoption of the NAP 2015-19 including strengthening of strengthening the Office of the Ombudsman.
- 2. Establishment of the Inter-Ministerial Committee on Human Rights and Humanitarian Law.
- 3. Appointment of the Minister for marginalised communities especially the San people.

However, to address the urgent need for improvement in the delivery of justice in the Country, We recommend that Namibia establishes Mobile Courts especially in the rural areas.

Thank you.

MATHTA TWAHA
FIRST SECRETARY